
Osawatomie, Kansas. September 1, 2022.  A Northland Neighborhood Meeting was held 
at Memorial Hall located at 411 Main Street at 6:00 p.m. Council members present were Macek, 
Bratton, Diehm and LaDuex.  Council members Caldwell, Filipin, Dickinson and Wright were 
absent.  City Staff present at the meeting were City Manager Michael Scanlon and City Clerk 
Tammy Seamands.  Members of the public that were present were Cliff Taylor, Jim Katzer, 
Patricia Garcia, Gib Davis, Bulmaro Morales, Ernesto Garcia, Steve Grimes, Todd Arehart, Rachel 
Foster, Amanda Byrd, Michelle Robinson, Betty Gamblin, Steven Gamblin, Danel Abegg, Mendi 
Abegg, Carol Gatlin, Keeton Adams, Stanton Adams, Virginia Adams, Chris Adams, Renee Lofin, 
Harriett Shaw, John Shaw, Crisanne Badders, Donita Taylor, Leah Smith, Karla Smith, Doug 
Smith and JR Balog. 

 
 NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING. –  Michael Scanlon discussed some of the reasons that 
the Northland Neighborhood would like to be de-annexed due to promises that were not kept by 
the city.  He then discussed the availability of possible funding though loans and grants for the 
Northland Conceptual Wastewater Collection Project and the estimated cost of the project to both 
the citizens of the Northland and the City of Osawatomie.   
 
The citizens were then given the opportunity to make comments and ask questions.  A survey link 
was also provided for the citizens to provide feedback on the sewer project and de-annexation. 
 
 OTHER DISCUSSION/MOTIONS. 
 
  The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
 
                    /s/ Tammy Seamands                       
       Tammy Seamands, City Clerk  


